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Dear Fripp Friends,  

During the February 11 annual meeting, two new Community Centre Board members were 

elected. They are Kathlyn Gray and Mark Shondel.  At the Board meeting on February 13, the 

new officers for 2016 were elected.  They are: President - Dave Moore; Vice President - Mark 

Shondel; Treasurer - Rita Merrill; Assistant Treasurer - Gary Zimmerman; Secretary - Kathlyn 

Gray.  Other Board members are Linda Burchfield, Doug Haberlie, Harry Merrill, Sr., and Dave 

Tindall.  The Board thanks the outgoing members; Ralph Burchfield, Karen Wolbrink, and 

especially Pete Simone, our esteemed President for the last three years. 

Pete has composed our year-end 2015 report.  It can be found on the FICC website at the 

following link:  http://frippicc.com/documents/FICC 2016 Annual Meeting Reports.pdf    If you 

would like a hardcopy of the report, you may download it from the website or contact Doug 

Haberlie at Newsletter@FrippIcc.com. 

Community dinner. The next Fripp community dinner will be Wednesday, March 9.  Social hour 

begins at 6:15, dinner to be served at 6:45.  The Merrill family will be hosting a Saint Patrick's 

Day dinner. Don Aldrich will be accepting $15 per person reservations starting Monday, 

February 29, at his cocktail box located at 868 Sabal Court in Sawgrass. BYOB.  

Volunteer Appreciation reception.  If you volunteered last year at the Community Centre, you 

are invited to a reception on March 11.  See the attached flyer for details. 

Easter sunrise service. Don't forget our Easter sunrise service, March 27, beginning at 7 AM. 

The Reverend Roger Capps will be giving the sermon, and coffee, juice, and donuts will be 

served following the service. 

Treasure sale. The Community Centre treasure sale will be held on Saturday, June 11 this year.  

This is our biannual “yard sale”, with your contributions being sold to benefit the Community 

Centre.  Look for more information about pick up in the next week or so. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!  We need Treasure Sale volunteers to help with furniture pick up, 

particularly anyone who has a light truck or trailer. We also need temporary storage space, for 

items that are picked up.  This can be some extra space in your garage or storage space.  We 

especially can use space that is air conditioned, to store things that would otherwise get moldy.  

If you can volunteer or can provide storage space, please contact Mark Shondel at x1790 or 

VicePres@FrippIcc.com, or Dave Moore at x0142 or President@FrippIcc.com 

Thank you. 

Dave Moore, FICC President 
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Fripp Island Community Centre and All Faith Chapel 

CHAPEL SCHEDULE FOR 

March 

2 Rev Terry Pfeiffer 

 Retired 

 COMMUNION SERVED 

 

9 Rev Jonathan Coffey 

 St Marks Episcopalian 

 

16 Rev Lane Glaze 

 Waters Edge 

 

23 Pastor James Irby 

 Second Goodwill Baptist 

 

27 Rev Roger Capps 

 Retired 

 EASTER SERVICE 

 

30 Rev Dr Patrick Perryman 

 First Presbyterian Church 

 

USHERS 

Peg and Wayne Kemmerer 

COMMUNITY CENTRE SCHEDULE 

March 

BINGO EVERY TUESDAY 4:30 PM 

6th Singles Supper   6:00 PM 

9th Fellowship Supper   6:30 PM 

16th Women's Club           10:00 AM 

20th  Concert:Lucy W. & Suzzy Roche 5:00 PM 

22th ROMEO Lunch   Noon 

24th Audubon Club   6:00PM 

 

COMMUNITY CENTRE CHATTER 

SPECIAL THANKS to the following who 

provided flowers for the weekly Vesper Services 

during the month of February: Tee Cooper, Ann 

& Walt Dany, Don & Sally Brink, and Pete & 

Jane Palmer 

Board Members 

David Moore  President  838-0142 

Mark Shondel  Vice President  838-1790 

Kathlyn Gray  Secretary  812-4557 

Rita A Merrill  Treasurer  838-4475 

Gary Zimmerman  Asst. Treas.  838-2060 

Linda Burchfield Community Services 838-3728 

Doug Haberlie  Communications 838-2166 

Dave Tindall  Building/Grounds 838-9473 

Harry Merrill  Events/ Building  838-4475 

Club & Organization Meetings 

Day Time Activity Contact  Tel 

Be sure to check Mtgs over the Summer 

Sun 

2nd  6:00 pm Singles Dinner E.Caro  2770 

Mon 7:30 am Low Impact Aer K.Agee  9851 

 8:30 am Fitness  H. Aldrich 9149  

9:35am Dupl. Bridge B. Koehler 7755 

 2:45 pm Chair Yoga S. Dashiell 9093  

 4:00 pm Yoga  T. Morgan 9151  

Tue 4:30 pm Bingo  D.Moore  0142 

 11-3pm Artists' Guild JuliaBridger@gMail.com 

 1pm-3 Knitting Group S.Work         271-3328 

4th  12:00pm ROMEO lunch D. Manning 3515 

Wed 7:30 am Low Impact Aer K.Agee  9851 

 3:45 pm Choir Rehearsal 

 5:30 pm All Faith Vespers Service 

 8:00 pm AA Meeting 

3rd 10:00 am Women's Club J.Manning 3515 

Thur 7:30 am Low Impact Aer K.Agee  9851 

 8:30 am Fitness  H. Aldrich 9149 

 9:35am ACBL Bridge B. Koehler 7755 

 1:15 pm Mah Jongg P. Patek  3980 

 4:00 pm Yoga  T. Morgan 9151 

4th 9:00 am Comm Care Grp P. Miller  1108 

 7:00 pm Audubon Club P. Cotter  7692 

Fri 10 am  Weight Watchers  M. Smith  5359 

2nd  2:00 pm FICC Board P.Simone 9809 

    Memorial Services will always take precedence over 

regularly scheduled activities. 

PRAYER LIST 

Please call Patty Patek 838-3980 by Tuesday of 

each week for any additions or removals of 

names from the Prayer List.  This will help keep 

the list current. 
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